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Lancashire and Cheshire Federation of Scottish Societies

Minutes of Council Meeting held on Saturday 9th December 2017, hosted by RSCDS Cheshire Branch, at Tarporley Community, CW6 0AY

Present as per Register
13 Welcome 

The Chairperson of the Cheshire RSCDC Branch, Miss C A McDonald welcomed everyone to the meeting stating she was impressed so many had attended in such poor weather.  She wished everyone a pleasant meeting. 
14 Opening Remarks by Federation President

The Federation President, Mr David Johnson, welcomed everyone thanking them for foregoing a range of snow activities such as snowboarding!
15 Apologies & Roll Call 
The Roll call was taken and apologies received.

16 Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 16th Sept 2017 were taken as read and agreed - proposed by Sandbach and seconded by Thistle Society Wigan.                                  .
17 Matters Arising
There were no matters arising not already on the agenda. 
18 Correspondence

i. The Secretary reported that had received a thank you form Ann Mabbott for the flowers.  There was no correspondence other than in regard to the 90th Anniversary Event, which he read in the 90th Anniversary Report

19 Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported as follows:


Current A/c
£3,228.45


Deposit A/c
£3,040.95



£6,269.40

The 90th Anniversary Dinner and Ball

With the £ 500 subsidy from the general account as agreed by Council, it is showing a deficit of £ 2.04.

There are a few of the pens left and they are for sale at 50p each. They are on the table by the Newsletters.

Letters are going out today with reminders for the affiliation fee due on the 1st January. This is £ 30 - the same as last year.
20 90th Anniversary Dinner and Ball

The Secretary reported that 129 had actually attended the event with the maximum booked of 135, but we were charged for 132.  He added a number had withdrawn at late notice (2 on the afternoon of the event) and it was agreed not to refund their payments.

He added that the evening had been a great success and read thank you notes from Sandra & Colin, Wallasey, Crosby, Deeside, Nantwich, Sandbach, Hoghton Band.  He reported that only 17 of the 38 Societies attended.  He reported that at the Ball he heard from members of one Society that they had found out from others about the event and not from the Society Secretary.  It would appear that the Secretary would decide if correspondence from the Federation was relevant or not.  He stated that it was the duty of the Society contact, to whom items were emailed, to pass on all correspondence from the Federation to their members so that they could decide for themselves.  Thistle Society Wigan congratulated the organisers on such a good evening. 
21 Festival of Music Arts and Crafts
The Festival Secretary reported as follows:
Hello everybody.  I hope you have all picked up your festival packs from the table.  Please, if you can take and deliver a pack for someone who isn't here, it would be a great help, as they are rather substantial to post.

Please note that the closing date for entries is February 11th 2018.  We can't extend this date, because of the amount of clerical work and organisation that begins immediately the entries are in.  I've been involved with some of this for several years now, and I can tell you, it was an eye-opener when I first realised just what was involved.  We need to get your entry tickets back to you in short order.

Thank you to those of you who have offered to help steward the rooms.  We are still very happy to collect the names of new volunteers.  The more, the merrier in fact.  Please speak to David or myself if you can offer us any help at all.

Arrangements for the festival are progressing.  Jackie has been very busy chasing up the adjudicators, without whom nothing can happen.  The bands are booked, and arrangements for the school are in progress.  You will find that we haven't put directions to the school in your packs.  As there are still ongoing issues with roadworks for the new river crossing at Runcorn, we thought that we would leave sending directions until nearer the time, so they will be sent out with the tickets.  Room changes and arrangements will be finalised in the spring.

Now the onus is on you.  Get the handicrafts and the art works in progress, polish up the baking tins, sort the photographs, practise your flower arranging..... and anything else you can think of.  

And I'm sure that there is still performing talent lurking unseen in the societies … we found some new talent last year!  Perhaps there is someone in your society who can help to entertain us at the ceilidh, someone who just needs a little encouragement.  We'll take any kind of entertainment – except Ken's jokes!  It would be really good to have talent from every society.   

I will just remind you of what we said last time about the matter of having dogs at the festival.  It was felt that with children and food being involved, it was not appropriate to have dogs on the premises.  Please let your members know if this is likely to affect them.

So the next steps are up to you.  Get your entries in for both competitions and ceilidh, and we can look forward to a great day out.-----Oh, and you'll only get that if you COME!
It was pointed out that full directions would be published with information about the Mersey Gateway Bridge at Runcorn tolls.

22 Dance Committee Report

Mary Unsworth reported that the Federation Ball would be held on 17th November 2018 at Ellesmere Port Civic Hall 7 00 to 11 00pm, with dancing to Ian Muir.  Tickets (adult £24 And Children £15) would be limited to 130.  A flyer is on the website.

23 Bowls Competition

The Secretary reported that Andy Ankers had stated he wished to give up the organisation of the event.  He reported that this had been raised at the previous Council meeting.  He added that if no one came forward he would undertake it if he could work in advance with Andy.  
24 Data Protection Issues

The Secretary reminded Council of the exchange of emails with a member of Ribble Valley society read out at the Last Council meeting and that it had been agreed to place the item for discussion on the agenda at the December Council meeting. He stated that on sending out the minutes he had included an outline of the issues for societies to discuss.  He added that when sending out the annual request for details of society officers they were asked to confirm by response that there was no change of officers.  He reported that the Executive had agreed that a form should be sent to every society asking for a response with the details of officials (even if there was no change) and pointing out that if there was no reply than in accordance with the Data Protection Act 84 it would not be possible to include any details in the Directory.  Council members agreed with this proposal made by the Executive.

25 Changes to Rule Procedures

The Secretary reminded Societies that they wished to propose any change to rules this must be done in compliance with Rule 11 which stated:

i.
All proposed alterations to Rules shall be made in writing and be proposed by a member society or by the executive and must be seconded by a member society. 

ii.
All proposed alterations to Rules shall be signed by the President and Secretary of the proposing and seconding societies. The Executive proposal shall be signed by the President and Secretary of the Federation on behalf of the Executive.
26 Newsletter
Hello, once again, and my thanks to all those who sent in a veritable plethora of items for this issue. So many, in fact, that some had to be held over until next issue. Sorry to Thistle.

This does not mean that I have enough for the next issue - please do still send in items and they can be inserted as required until the pages are full. Christmas is almost upon us and you may be given a surprise gift or even a party. We are always pleased to hear about these things. Some of you go to dances over the festive period, were they enjoyable or especially memorable for some reason? Do let us know. The next issue will be in March and, as always, the deadline is a month prior to the council meeting on 3rd March, so send in the usual ways by 3rd February.

My thanks to David and his wonderful machine for the printing and can I ask you to take bundles for any society not here today, as the queues in the post office will be manic at this time of year.  Enjoy the coming festivities and we look forward to seeing you all soon. 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

27 AOB
i  was agreed the flowers be presented to Andy Ankers.

ii The Secretary reported that the Thistle Society Wigan were holding a Burns Supper on Friday 26th January at St Teresa’s Church Hall, Upholland, 7 00pm for 7 30pm. Tickets  £23 and £15 for children under 13.

iii The President referred to items of Scottish clothing for sale with donations going to   charity.

iv The Chieftain apologised for being late due to an incident.  He referred to clashes of dates stating that the Federation events such as the Council meetings and Festival are always held on the same Saturday each year and identified on the website.  Events such as Presidents’ nights and celebratory dances which are planned for these dates makes it very difficult for Federation Officers and delegates to support both events.  He asked societies to respect the fixed dates for Federation events in fairness to everyone.  He pointed out that without the Federation the friendly fellowship shown over the last ninety years could not continue.

v The Chieftain also raised the issue of venues for Council meetings suggesting that the same venue for every meeting might be advantageous.  Societies were asked to consider this matter.  Deeside suggest that it would have to be central and a number of members raised the issue of bridge tolls. 
28 Close of Meeting
The Vice President thanked everyone for attending and David for conducting the meeting.  The President closed the meeting at 15 26pm.
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